REGULAR MEETING

THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BLOOMINGTON, INDIANA, met in the Council Chambers in City Hall on Tuesday, September 3, 1963, at the hour of seventhirty o'clock P. M. (7:30 O'Clock P. M.) in regular session with Mayor Mary Alice Dunlap presiding.

Members present: Chitwood, Pearson, Faucett, Peace, Sikes, Hickman and Shertzer.

Councilman Peace moved, seconded by Councilman Faucett, that minutes of the REgular meeting held August 20, 1963, and the Statutory meeting held August 26, 1963, be approved; motion unanimously carried.

Councilman Sikes moved, seconded by Councilman Chitwood, that Ordinance Number 30, 1963, be advanced to second reading and read by title only. Upon a roll call vote, the motion was unanimously carried.

The Clerk-Treasurer read, by title only, Ordinance Number 30, 1963,

Upon a request of Councilman Peace, the Clerk-Treasurer read the entire text of Ordinance Number 30, 1963.

Councilman Peace moved, seconded by Councilman Pearson, that Ordinance Number 30, 1953, be duly adopted. Upon a roll call vote, the motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Robert Snoddy requested that various street lights be installed in Park Ridge and Park Ridge East subdivisions. Councilman Hickman moved, seconded by Councilman Faucett, that the request for the installation of additional streets lights in Park Ridge be referred to the Public Utilities Committee of the Common Council for study and recommendation; motion unanimously carried.

Mayor Dunlap welcomed Mr. Robert Trimble and his class of foreign students as visitors to the Council.

Mayor Dunlap announced to the Council that work was being done on the proposed water line improvements in the Southeast section of town but that no official approval of requests for funds from the Federal Government had been received. The Mayor also announced that the State Highway Department would meet with the Traffic Commission at noon Thursday, September 5, 1963, to make traffic safety awards to the Bloomington Police Department.

North of the City and sewer main improvements

Reports for the month of August, 1963, were received from Rosehill Cemetery and the City Fire Department and placed on file in the Clerk-Treasurer's office. Also, reports for the months of May, June, and July from the City Water Department were received.

Councilman Chitwood moved, seconded by Councilman Faucett, that claims presented for payment September 4, 1963, be allowed; motion unanimously carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Mary alee Cun lep Presiding Officer

ATTEST: